



Announcements

Awards & Recognitions

APLA Executive Committee

Betty Jeffery has been named Librarian Emerita by the University of Prince Edward Island – the first librarian to be so honoured. She retired from UPEI in July 2016, following a successful 38-year career. Betty was also the first librarian and the first female to serve as President of the UPEI Faculty Association, as well as the Chief Grievance Officer. She also served APLA in the roles of secretary, assistant editor of the Bulletin, member of the Memorial Awards Committee and the Library Instruction Interest Group, convener of the program committee for the 2001 annual conference, and a moderator and speaker at conferences.

Francesca Holyoke of the University of New Brunswick has been awarded the CAUT Academic Librarians' and Archivists' Distinguished Service Award. This award recognizes outstanding contributions by academic librarians and archivists and other academic staff to the advancement of the status and/or working conditions of academic librarians and archivists at Canadian universities and colleges. Francesca was the first librarian at UNB to serve as faculty association President and Grievance Committee Chair. She also served as chair of what was then CAUT's Librarians' Committee from 2008-2012.